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13. Heads of government expressed their satisfaction that agreement was
reached on the International Development Strategy for the Second Development
Decade at the United Nations General Assembly. They reaffirmed their govern-
ments' resolve to take the measures to translate into reality the goals and
objectives of the Decade. In summarizing their discussions, they also
reaffirmed their conviction that fulfilment of the economic and social aspira-
tions of the peoples of the developing countries was a matter of vital concern
not only to the developing nations but to the world at large.

Possible British Entry into the EEC

14. Heads of government discussed Britain's possible entry into the
European Economic Community and the implications of this for other Commonwealth
members. Among the matters discussed were the questions of: the effect of

the Common Agricultural Policy on the exports of Britain's traditional suppliers
the need for any enlarged Community to be outward-looking; standstill arrange-
ments for those countries which desired or may be offered association or other
trading arrangements with an enlarged Community; reverse preferences and their
impact on international trading arrangements; the potential advantages and
disadvantages for the Commonwealth in the event of Britain's accession; and
methods of consultation during negotiations. They welcomed the resolve of the
British Government to continue to press during the negotiations for measures

to safeguard the interests of Commonwealth countries.

Commonwealth Co-operation for Development

15. Heads of government welcomed the establishment of the Commonwealth
Fund for Technical Co-operation and noted that the way was now open for it to
be made operational.

16. Heads of government discussed the recommendations embodied in a study
on Commonwealth Export Market Development. They decided that these recommenda- -
tions should be given further consideration at an early meeting of trade and
finance officials.

Commonwealth Information Program

17. Heads of government agreed in principle on the proposals submitted
to them for a Commonwealth Information Program. )

Commonwealth Co-operation on Youth Questions

18. Heads of government noted with approval the Secretariat's activities
in the youth field and agreed that such activities be expanded. They noted that
a number of related matters-would be discussed at the forthcoming Commonwealth
Education Conference in Canberra. They decided that a meeting of ministers
concerned with youth matters be convened as early as possible.

‘Commonwealth Book-Development and Gift-Voucher Scheme

19. Heads of government approved in principle the establishment of a
Commonwealth Book-Voucher Scheme.



